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On August 1, 2009, the Isleton Police Department was reinstated to the POST reimbursable 

program after suspension for significant deficiencies related to selection and training standards 

for peace officers as required by state law and Commission regulations. POST compliance audits 

of agency records in 2011 determined the hiring and training practices of the Isleton Police 

Department complied with POST regulations. 

 

In May 2012, the Isleton Interim City Manager placed Police Chief Steven Adams on paid 

administrative leave and ceased operations of the Isleton Police Department.  The Sacramento 

Sheriff’s Department has assumed responsibility to respond to life-threatening or critical 

emergencies involving incidents in Isleton. 

 

POST staff has received information that three of four peace officer personnel files, including 

Chief Adams’, have been missing since the Chief was placed on leave. 

 

POST staff will monitor the situation to assess efforts by the Isleton Police Department to 

continue to operate and conform with Commission Regulations.  
 

 

 

 


